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September 22, 2020 
 
Mr. Jim Durocher 
Past-President, Métis Nation - Saskatchewan 
Île-à-la-Crosse, SK 
 
Mr. Durocher, 
 
Your past record of service to our community is commendable. The letter I received from 
you today is a discredit to that service. 
 
While I appreciate the passion with which you wrote this letter, the fact that you relied 
upon inaccurate reporting, comments by anonymous sources and, frankly, gossip, is 
reprehensible and you should know better. 
 
If you had such concerns, I would have expected that a former public official would have 
had the decency to contact me directly and ask if these egregious allegations were true. 
Instead, you have likely made the situation worse. The last thing people need is to fear 
getting tested or to fear how people will react to them if they test positive for COVID-19. 
Your letter only serves to create fear and sow division. 
 
That is not leadership. 
 
I have worked tirelessly since my election to bring accountability and transparency to the 
Métis Nation - Saskatchewan and I am pleased with what we have accomplished 
together. I am proud of the work of this government and staff - they give 100 per cent of 
themselves daily and ask for little in return. 
 
I will not allow a health matter - particularly one that is gripping the entire nation - to be 
used for nefarious purposes. Health authorities in this country have stated that they are 
concerned the stigma associated with COVID-19 will result in a greater spread of the  



2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
virus. If people feel shamed, they are more likely to continue going to work and be out in 
the community, which will only cause more suffering, more spread, and less testing. 
 
I urge you, Jim, to put animosity aside and focus on working to control this virus. We need 
to work together to make it acceptable for people to come forward when they feel they 
are experiencing symptoms. None of us is perfect, but I can assure you that what you 
have read is inaccurate. I would never knowingly risk the health and well-being of our 
citizens and their businesses. 
 
As of today, there are 146,000 cases of COVID-19 in Canada, and 9,232 people have 
died. These are people’s parents and grandparents, friends and spouses - this is where 
our focus needs to be. This ongoing global pandemic is difficult enough, please do not 
make it harder by spreading disinformation. You have clearly jumped to unwarranted 
conclusions and while I can only speculate as to why that is, I urge you to stop and put 
your efforts toward something more beneficial to the community. 
 
Respectfully,  
 

 
Glen McCallum 
President 
 

 




